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April 21, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is an ordinance concerning the revision of the City of Kirkland’s boundary to fully include the full width of 116th Avenue NE and NE 60th Street.  The proposed boundary revision is located in the vicinity of the Bridle Trails State Park area.  
The City of Kirkland passed Ordinance No. 2001 on July 31, 1968, enacting its Houghton Annexation, which was located generally south of NE 68th/70th Street and extending from Lake Washington east to 116th Avenue NE and includes portions of 116th Avenue NE and NE 60th Street.  The Houghton Annexation and subsequent annexations in the area did not incorporate the entire width of the right-of-ways of 116th Avenue NE and NE 60th Street.  As a result, this left half-street segments of both 116th Avenue NE and NE 60th Street where one-half lies in the City of Kirkland and one-half lies in unincorporated King County.  
Unincorporated King County half-street segments such as what exists at 116th Avenue NE and NE 60th Street create jurisdictional issues as well as ongoing maintenance issues for the County.  The city’s willingness and intent to adjust its city boundary to fully include both 116th Avenue NE and NE 60th Street will eliminate these issues for the County.  
The procedure for city limit boundary revision of this nature is in accordance with 
RCW 35A.21.210.  RCW 35A.21.210 “authorizes the governing body of any code city to revise any part of the corporate boundary that coincides with the centerline, edge, or any portion of a public street, road or highway right-of-way by substituting therefore a right-of-way line of the same public street, road or highway so as fully to include or fully to exclude that segment of the public street, road or highway from the corporate limits of the city.”  This type of boundary revision is not subject to Boundary Review Board review.  Revision of the corporate boundary of a city is effective upon approval by the city council and the county legislative authority.  On February 1, 2005, the Kirkland City Council approved Ordinance No. 3985 to revise its boundary to fully include both 116th Avenue NE and NE 60th Street.  The adoption of the ordinance will approve the revision of the corporate boundary of the City of Kirkland to fully include portions of 116th Avenue NE and NE 60th Street that are currently County roads.  
I recommend that the Council adopt this ordinance.

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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